ORDINANCE NO. 5-1-2016

An Ordinance Banning Memorials at the Riverfront Park

Be it ordained that as of this date - May 11, 2016 - no more benches, plaques, picnic tables, headstones, or memorials of any kind shall be placed at the Riverfront Park, along and including the Boat Ramp area, parking lot area, area near the Water Salesman and around and including the 300 Block of Water Street or any areas adjacent to the Riverfront unless voted on and approved by a majority of the sitting Town Council. Any such items found at this location from this date forward (without the majority vote of the sitting Town Council) shall be removed at the expense of the owner.

Linda Crawford , Acting President

Sharman Jarboe, Board Member

Adam Hoffman, Board Member

Kevin Herb, Acting VP

ATTEST: Jane Efinger-Hayden

Clerk/Treasurer